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Sanction fees: $24.00 for stan-
dard membership; $11 for state 
and local; $10 for local only; mem-
bership is good through summer 
2018.

Awards: Please remember to sub-
mit awards regularly. You can re-
quest your lane representative to 
present them to your league bowl-
ers. We have a pretty good Youth 
awards program that includes 
watches and plaques, but to date 
only a few leagues have applied for 
any honor score awards.

2017-2018 Tournaments: The 
schedule has been set, starting 
with the Senior event October 
14-15, 21-22, and 28-29 at Bowl 
America Gaithersburg. ... Mixed 
Tournament in Support of BVL, 
December 9-10 at Bowl America 
Shirley. ... Youth Championship 
Tournament, March 3-4 and 10-11. 
... Women’s Championship Tour-
nament at Bowl America Burke, 
March 17-18, and 24-25. ... Open 
teams at Rinaldi’s Riverdale, and 
singles and doubles at AMF Capital 
Plaza, April 7-8, 14-15, and 21-22.

Newsletter: Provided we have 
your eMail address, you will re-
ceive a newsletter periodically; 
otherwise, visit the association site 
at ncausbca.org regularly for news 
and information.

Let us all try to have some fun 
bowling this season.

Ronald McGregor can be reached 
at manager@ncausbca.org.

By Alden “Andy” Anderson

As noted in the May/June issue, 
longtime area bowler Reginald 
“Reggie” Rich died in a car accident 
on the way home from his Monday 
league’s final night of bowling the 
evening of May 8, 2017. Reggie 
was a very special person, large in 
stature at six-foot-three and 260 
pounds, a kind-hearted, generous 
man, always smiling—truly a “gen-
tle giant.”

Anyone who knew him, knew 
Reggie loved children. One 
Wednesday night as he waited 

for his league 
to start, Reggie 
watched as bal-
loons were hand-
ed out to children 
as a birthday 
party was wind-
ing down. There 
were a few bal-
loons left over. 
Reggie noticed 
that a bystander, 
2½-year-old So-

phie Swenton, also was watching. 
When she wasn’t offered one of 
the extra balloons, Reggie could 
see how disappointed she was. 
The next Wednesday, he brought 
a fistful of balloons to the bowl-
ing center and gave them to a very 
happy and appreciative Sophie—a 
typical Reggie move. Over the next 
5½ years, it was great to observe 
the wonderful, special friendship 
between Sophie and Reggie. Sev-
eral weeks before Reggie passed 
away, Sophie had given her friend, 

a beaming “Mr. Reggie,” her first-
grade school picture.

After Reggie’s passing, the Reg-
gie Rich Tribute Fund (https://
www.gofundme.com/reggie-rich-
tribute-fund) was established to 
honor his memory. As a fitting 
tribute to Reggie’s love of bowling, 
his generosity, and his love of chil-
dren, the proceeds from the fund 
will be used to pay the league fees 
of area youth bowlers who could 
not otherwise afford to bowl in a 
youth league. The program will be 
administered through the youth 
leagues at Bowl America Falls 
Church. To date, donations total 
over $7,200. 

With fall leagues now forming, 
efforts are underway to secure fu-
ture donations that will continue 
to be used to support the youth 
leagues at Bowl America Falls 
Church. So far, the first four leagues 
approached—Club 55, First Niters, 
Falls Church Commercial, and Se-
nior Mixed Gray—have included 
provisions in their 2017-2018 by-
laws to donate the league portion 
of their “50/50” proceeds, estimat-
ed in excess of $2,000, to Reggie’s 
tribute fund. What a great way to 
honor Reggie’s legacy.

But then, it also strikes me as a 
great potential investment in the 
future of bowling. What does your 
league do with its 50/50 money? 
Why not donate it as a means to 
grow your bowling center’s youth 
programs? After all, today’s youth 
are the key to the future of our 
sport.

Andy Anderson is a member of the 
NCAUSBCA Hall of Fame.

Reggie Rich Tribute Fund 
tops $7,200
Four area leagues pledge “50/50” support
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Sophie 
Swenton first 
met Reggie 
Rich at age 
2½.


